早稲田大学 人間科学部 2023 年度 入試問題の訂正内容

<人間科学部 一般選抜>

【英語】

- ●問題冊子9ページ: [1] 設問(viii) 問25 選択肢(D)
 - (誤) Mud Wasp <u>Nets</u> Helped Scientists Discover
 Ancient Art
 - (正) Mud Wasp <u>Nests</u> Helped Scientists Discover
 Ancient Art

採点について

このことによる解答への影響はないものと判断し、採点 において特別な措置は講じないことといたします。 英 語

(問題)

2023年度

(R05171119)

注 意 事 項

- 1. 試験開始の指示があるまで、問題冊子および解答用紙には手を触れないこと。
- 2. 問題は2~11ページに記載されている。試験中に問題冊子の印刷不鮮明、ページの落 丁・乱丁及び解答用紙の汚損等に気付いた場合は、手を挙げて監督員に知らせること。
- 3. 解答はすべて、HBの黒鉛筆またはHBのシャープペンシルで記入すること。
- 4. マーク解答用紙記入上の注意
 - (1) 印刷されている受験番号が、自分の受験番号と一致していることを確認したうえで、 氏名欄に氏名を記入すること。
 - (2) 所定欄以外に受験番号・氏名を記入した解答用紙は採点の対象外となる場合がある。
 - (3) マーク欄にははっきりとマークすること。また、訂正する場合は、消しゴムで丁寧に、消し残しがないようによく消すこと。

マークする時 ●良い ◎悪い ◎悪い ◎悪い ◎悪い

- 5. 解答はすべて所定の解答欄に記入すること。所定欄以外に何かを記入した解答用紙は採点の対象外となる場合がある。
- 6. 試験終了の指示が出たら、すぐに解答をやめ、筆記用具を置き解答用紙を裏返しにすること。
- 7. いかなる場合でも、解答用紙は必ず提出すること。

$[I]$ 次の英文 (i) \sim (vii) を読んで、設問 $1\sim$ 25の解答として最も適当なものを、 (A) \sim (D) の中から選びなさい。
(i) ※この問題は、著作権の関係により掲載ができません。
 Choose the best word to put in the space marked (A) in the third paragraph. (A) off (B) on (C) over (D) through
 2. Which word best describes the goal of the craft brewing industry's latest internship program? (A) Appointing (B) Brewing (C) Diversifying (D) Partnering
 3. Which group is NOT explicitly targeted in the latest internship program? (A) BIPOC (B) Criminals (C) Students (D) None of the above
 4. What is the main idea of this passage? (A) Beer brewers target diverse customers. (B) Craft brewing industry is trying to diversify. (C) Diversification efforts bring big results. (D) More BIPOC people are brewing craft beer.

(11)		
	※この問題は、	著作権の関係により掲載ができません。

- 5. Which of the following does NOT describe Brown County State Park?
 - (A) First state park on National Register
 - (B) Historically significant
 - (C) Largest park in the state
 - (D) State's biggest historic district
- 6. What makes Brown County State Park so popular with tourists?
 - (A) Autumn leaves
 - (B) Camping options
 - (C) Close to Nashville
 - (D) Rustic atmosphere
- 7. How did the Park get on the National Register of Historic Places?
 - (A) Cooperation between local groups and the DNR
 - (B) Documented historical significance
 - (C) Great Depression-era structures
 - (D) All of the above

(iii)
※この問題は、著作権の関係により掲載ができません。
8. Choose the best word to put in the space marked (A) in the first paragraph. (A) into (B) on (C) over (D) through
 9. What does this find reveal about migration to the Americas? (A) What route dogs took to get there. (B) When humans may have arrived. (C) When domestic dogs may have arrived. (D) All of the above
 10. How many waves of dog migration were there into the Americas? (A) One (B) Two (C) Three (D) Not enough information given

(iv)
※この問題は、著作権の関係により掲載ができません。
 11. Choose the best word to put in the space marked (A) in the first paragraph. (A) across (B) away (C) to (D) None of the above
 12. What were scientists betting on regarding Cygnus X-1? (A) How big it is (B) When it was detected (C) Who saw it first (D) All of the above
 13. How big is the Cygnus X-1 black hole? (A) 21 times bigger than previously thought (B) 50% larger than previously believed (C) 75 times the sun's mass (D) About 40 times our sun's mass

(v) Although people define digital well-being in different ways, digital well-being generally is thought to be the extent to which our digital lives help or hurt our well-being. So, digital well-being can involve the physical tools we use to manage the amount of time we spend online, the behaviors we decide to engage in while online, and the emotional tools we use to manage our experiences online.

Google's Digital Well-Being App is one tool that can help people better understand how they spend their time online and how to disconnect more often. It shows you how often you use different apps, how often you check your phone, and it allows you to set limits that can help protect your sleep and focus. Knowing your current digital habits is a good step in understanding yourself. And setting limits can indeed be helpful for well-being. But if a digital well-being tools' primary purpose is to help us be on our phone less, this means that it has an inherent assumption that more digital interactions lead to worse well-being and the research does not support this assumption.

Although movies like *The Social Dilemma* point to clear problems with the ways in which Internet apps are being developed, these leave out important information that can help you better improve your digital well-being. Indeed, app designers are trained in psychological techniques that get users addicted and reliant upon these apps for a sense of connectedness, emotion regulation, and just surviving in the modern world. This can be especially problematic for those prone to addictions and can significantly hurt the well-being of some people. But the research shows that some apps improve well-being for some people, and in some circumstances. In fact, Hopelab published a fascinating study showing that youth who suffer from depression benefited from accessing other people's health stories through blogs, podcasts, and videos. Overall, research reviews suggest that technology use is not bad for all and not bad in all circumstances.

- 14. Which of the following is NOT connected to digital well-being?
 - (A) Behaviors
 - (B) Emotional tools
 - (C) Physical tools
 - (**D**) Psychological tools
- 15. Which of the following is Google's Digital Well-Being App NOT able to do?
 - (A) Check how often different apps are used.
 - (B) Confirm which apps are active the longest.
 - (C) Establish limits on mobile phone use.
 - (D) Monitor how frequently you check your phone.
- 16. What is a conclusion one can reach from this passage?
 - (A) Accessing others' experiences through social media can be helpful.
 - (B) More digital interactions lead to worse well-being in young people.
 - (C) Psychological techniques can enhance our digital well-being.
 - (D) Those prone to addictions should avoid communication technologies.

(vi)
※この問題は、著作権の関係により掲載ができません。
17. Choose the best word to put in the space marked (A) in the first paragraph. (A) away (B) on (C) out (D) over
 18. How was Sans Forgetica supposed to increase one's ability to remember information? (A) Increasing reading speed (B) Making reading harder (C) Modifying Arial font (D) All of the above
 19. What is the best description of Sans Forgetica's ability to enhance memory? (A) Alleged (B) Boosted (C) Designed (D) Discovered

(vii)
※この問題は、著作権の関係により掲載ができません。
 20. Choose the best word to put in the space marked (A) in the first paragraph. (A) at (B) by (C) for (D) to
 21. What was the meaning of the beeping noises in Chris Mazurek's dream? (A) Confirm he was having a lucid dream. (B) Show he scored points in the video game. (C) Starting notes of the Legends of Zelda song. (D) Time for him to answer a math problem.
 22. What did Mazurek do to confirm he was having a lucid dream? (A) Make beeping noises (B) Flash some lights (C) Solve a math problem (D) None of the above

(viii) Australia's oldest rock painting is of the continent's most iconic animal: a kangaroo. At about 17,000 years old, it's the oldest painting yet discovered in Australia, scientists announced in a study published Monday. "This is a significant find, as through these initial estimates, we can understand something of the world these ancient artists lived in," lead author Damien Finch of the University of Melbourne said in a statement.

The kangaroo was painted using dark mulberry paint on the sloping ceiling of a rock shelter in the northeastern Kimberley region of western Australia. Other ancient paintings were found in the same region, researchers said. The Kimberley region is renowned for its rich rock art galleries, the Australian Broadcasting Corporation said. The naturalistic style analyzed in the study is one of the oldest of at least six distinct phases of paintings documented in the region.

The age of the paintings was determined by ancient wasp nests, of all things. Researchers found that some rock paintings had the remains of 27 wasp nests, which can be radiocarbon-dated, above and below the painted images. By dating the wasp nests, the authors were able to determine that the paintings were done 17,000 to 13,000 years ago. Finch said it was rare to find mud wasp nests overlying and underlying a single painting. Researchers were able to sample the nests to establish the minimum and maximum age for the artwork. "We radiocarbon-dated three wasp nests underlying the painting and three nests built over it to determine, confidently, that the painting is between 17,500 and 17,100 years old, most likely 17,300 years old," he said. "We can never know what was in the mind of the artist when he or she painted this piece of work more than 600 generations ago, but we do know that the Naturalistic period extended back into the last ice age, so the environment was cooler and drier than today," Finch said.

※WEB掲載に際し、以下のとおり出典を追記しております。
© Doyle Rice – USA TODAY NETWORK

- 23. What did Australian scientists NOT find in western Australia?
 - (A) Kangaroos
 - (B) Mulberry paint
 - (C) Rock painting
 - (D) Wasp nests
- 24. How is the newly-discovered artwork described?
 - (A) Dated
 - (B) Distinct
 - (C) Oldest
 - (D) Rich
- 25. What is the best title for this passage?
 - (A) Artist of Australian Rock Painting Discovered
 - (B) Australia's Most Iconic Ancient Animal Found
 - (C) Kangaroo Subject of Oldest Rock Painting in Australia
 - (D) Mud Wasp Nets Helped Scientists Discover Ancient Art

[II] 次の設問26~40の空所を補うものとして最も適当な語を、(A)~(K) の中から選びなさい。 ただし、使われない語が含まれていることもあります。また、同じ語を繰り返して使うことも できます。空所に何も補う必要のない場合には(L) を選びなさい。

(A) across	(B) at	(C) by	(D) down	(E) for	(F) in
(G) into	(H) off	(I) on	(J) out	(K) to	(L) NO WORD

26.	Carol always made time her family even though she was busy at work.
27.	David was locked of his car yesterday when he accidentally left his keys inside.
28.	I placed my briefcase by the door so I wouldn't forget to take it with me in the morning.
29.	This house would be ideal if there was a good elementary school close
30.	We began work at 8:15 and knocked at 12:30 for a well-earned lunch break.
31.	Although Eric worked as quickly as possible, he ran of time to finish his project.
32.	The employees never had faith the new CEO's ability to handle the job.
33.	Restrictions tourist visas have been removed so many people will visit this year.
34.	As an only child, I was accustomed to sitting the dining table with the adults.
35.	Books foreign authors on Japanese popular culture are receiving wide acclaim.
36.	Cathy burst tears when she heard she had won a blue ribbon at the fair.
37.	Most people are adverse take on too much debt in order to finance their home.
38.	The restaurant staff must be ready to shut if a state of emergency is called for our area.
39.	Some people may have to reduce their household expenses after the consumption tax increase.
4 0	The new national standards for indoor air quality went effect last November

	つを、誤りがない場合にはEを選びなさい。
41.	Recently, I've been going to the library to study Chinese for my upcoming vacation. A B C D NO ERROR E
42.	We could stop by a supermarket and buy ingredient for making pizza if you'd like. NO ERROR B C D ERROR
43.	Can you imagine her on the stage singing in front of a large group of cheering people? A B C D NO ERROR E
44.	After our flight will arrive, I should call my parents to let them know I'm home. NO ERROR B C
45.	Eva seemed eager to discuss about her most recent trip to Paris and Madrid. NO ERROR E
46.	I tried to fix the cabinet but hit my thumb with the hammer and I was very painful. A B C D NO ERROR E
47.	Parents should be careful not to admit their children to run up and down the escalator. A B C D NO ERROR E
48.	Rural areas have a slower pace of life whereas urban areas offer convenient and excitement. A B C NO ERROR E
49.	Jill put the keyinto the lockand turned it clockwiseto unlockthe back door.NO ERRORABCDE
50.	I recommend that you finish writing your term paper now than postpone it to the weekend. A B NO ERROR E
	(N ጜ 숙 占)

〔Ⅲ〕 次の設問41~50の A~Dのうち、誤った英語表現を含んだ部分がある場合には A~Dの中の一

— 11 —